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The Midtown Community Council met on Wednesday, December 6, 2000 at 9:40 a.m. in 
Committee Room B, 2nd Floor, Toronto City Hall, to elect the Chair of the Community Council 
for a term of office expiring on May 31, 2002 and until their successor is elected. 
 

Members Present: Councillor Joanne Flint 
Councillor Anne Johnston 
Councillor Joe Mihevc 
Councillor Denzil Minnan-Wong 
Councillor Jane Pitfield 
Councillor Michael Walker 
 

Councillor Mihevc assumed the Chair and called the meeting to order. 
 
1.1 Election of Chair of the Midtown Community Council. 

 
 The Chair called for nominations for the office of Chair of the Midtown Community 

Council for a term of office to expire on May 31, 2002 and until their successor is 
elected. 

 
 Councillor  Johnston nominated Councillor Walker. 
 
 There being no further nominations, Councillor Pitfield moved that nominations be 

closed, which was carried. 
 
 Councillor Walker was unanimously elected Chair of the Midtown Community Council 

for a term of office to expire on May 31, 2002 and until his successor is elected. 
 
Councillor Walker assumed the Chair. 
 
1.2 Election of Vice-Chair of the Midtown Community Council. 
 

The Chair called for nominations for the office of Vice-Chair of the Midtown 
Community Council for a term of office to expire on May 31, 2002 and until their 
successor is elected. 

 
 Councillor  Mihevc nominated Councillor Flint. 
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 There being no further nominations, Councillor Pitfield moved that nominations be 

closed, which was carried. 
 
 Councillor Flint was unanimously elected Vice-Chair of the Midtown Community 

Council for a term of office to expire on May 31, 2002 and until her successor is elected. 
 
1.3 Location of Midtown Community Council Meetings. 
 
 The Midtown Community Council discussed possible meeting locations for the Midtown 

Community Council subsequent to the meeting to be held in January 2001. 
 

Suggestions put forward included: 
 

(i) recommending that all Community Councils meet on the same day and that the 
Midtown Community Council and North Toronto Community Council alternate 
between the Council Chamber and Committee Room 3 at the North York Civic 
Centre; 

 
(ii) utilizing North York Civic Centre as a “base” and having “roving” Community 

Council meetings on alternate meeting days by having meetings at a different 
location such as the Ontario Science Centre, Forest Hill Library, the Toronto 
Transit Commission facility and the North York Centre for the Performing Arts. 

 
On motion by Councillor Mihevc the Community Council requested: 

 
(1) members to advise the Administrator, by Friday, December 8, 

2000 of any other possible meeting venues in their respective 
wards for consideration; and 

 
(2) the City Clerk to submit a report to the meeting of the Midtown 

Community Council scheduled to be held in January 2001 with 
respect to possible locations for the Midtown Community Council 
meeting scheduled to be held in February 2001, and for alternate 
meeting days, such report to provide comment with respect to 
rental and other costs, accessibility, parking, etc. 

 
(City Clerk – December 7, 2000) 

 
The Midtown Community Council adjourned its meeting at 11:20 a.m. 
 
 
 
 

 
Chair 

 


